COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on May 9, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Pauley
Associate members present:  June Thall, and Brian Burke
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan and Kathy O'Brien
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Guest: Roger Zimmerman

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:10 A. M.

The minutes of March 14th were accepted.
Liaison Reports:
Susan Matatia spoke about Minuteman Senior Services.  The new director is looking into programs.  Wants positive publicity.  Minuteman dictates the wages for the local agencies and provides the reimbursements to them based on the number of clients being served.

Brian Burke discussed the town budget and the small number of citizens attending Town Meeting. The operating budget can only increase by 2 1/2 percent.  The capital projects are excluded, but the town still pays the bonding and will be reflected in our taxes.

Chair's Report:  
· Steve Dungan has resigned.  His position has been posted for 10 days. More time should be allotted so all associates can decide if they want to be considered. Those interested should send letters to the selectmen.  The Board can recommend but the selectmen choose.
· Brian Burke has been serving as a notary.
Director's Report:
· The trip to Malawi was a super experience.  People were very friendly and generous with what little they had.  
· Suzanne Howley fell and injured her right arm and hip; she needed surgery and is now recovering in a long term care facility.  She has been with the COA for 12 years and has accumulated a great deal of sick leave.  She will be out for at least two months, possibly longer. Sharon Funkhouser is filling in until June 30th then we'll advertise for a temporary position.

· The 2008, eight passenger van was involved in an accident in Acton.  Fortunately, there was no one on board and no one was injured.  The insurance company wants it totaled and will pay $5000.

· We're looking to downsize our fleet of vans. Recreation Dept. has been very cooperative. This summer they will need the 20 passenger van for camp at 8:00A.M. and 4:00 P.M.  We may have to use it more than originally thought.
· The Senior Art show will be in August rather than September.

· Met with Social Worker and Outreach.  They will be providing statistics each month that chart services and time.

· Always very busy.

· Friday begins Springfest.  The girl scouts are in charge of the ice cream social and will contribute their earnings to the Stow Food Pantry.
· Have been told there is another State Procurement Training planned, with a request to use the function room. This is very disruptive to the COA activities. Other venues have to be found for our senior classes.

Outreach and the Community Services Coordinator have submitted their reports and they will be attached to the minutes.
Other Business:

· Roger Zimmerman said he wants to get more involved in the community, and is interested in becoming a board member. He is a patent attorney and scientist who among other things has taught in a Medical School.

· Ruth Banfield thanked the board for the fruit basket she received during her recuperation.  She submitted a name of an active volunteer who would be a great addition to the board.
No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:25 A. M.
Respectfully submitted, Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

